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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

All members were ;;Eesem at the meeting of 13th April, which was
chaired by Councillor K.G.Grant.

Minutes and Matters Arising.

The Minutes were read and approved.

The following topics were discussed under ‘Matters Arising’.

Litter Bins. It was decided to buy two sections of drain pipe to serve as
litter bins provided that they could be fitted with standard bin liners.

The hedge at Ivy Row. At the previous meeting it had been noted that
the hedge running alongside Ivy Row (The Oratory) was overgrown and in
danger of obstructing the footpath. It had been agreed to ask tenants of
the neighbouring allotments to cut the hedge. It was now reported that
only one of the allotments was tenanted. It was agreed that the Clerk
should write to the Secretary of the Parochial Church Council, owners of
the land, to request that the hedge be cut.

Footpaths. There had been no reply yet to the Clerk’s letter about the
state of village footpaths.

Coast Erosion. Four councillors had attended the recent exhibition at
the Grand Pavilion, Withernsea. Their opinions were discussed.

Correspondence.

The Manager of a Community Programme sponsored by the East York-
shire Borou%h Council had written offering to supply timber signs and
map boards for villages. The cost (£60 - £80 each) would be for materials
only. No decision was taken to pursue the matter.

Planning

The Council supported the following applications.

East View, South End, Roos. An application by Mr S.J. Thackeray to
build a rear extension and garage.

Owl Tree Cottage, Rectory Road. An application by Mr B.P. Pawson to
erect a workshop, a carport, and an extension to the house to provide a
kitchen and a bathroom.

Honeysuckle Cottage, Main Street. An application by Mr M. Hunt to
build a rear verandah.

Accounts

Payment was approved of a bill (£16.00) for the hire of the Memorial
Institute for four Parish Council meetings.

Any Other Business

Roos Beck. Councillor Quarmby raised again the need for the Beck to
be cleared of rubbish. If necessary, it should be fenced until it could be
potted. As Borough Councillor, Councillor Winter offered to take the
matter up with Mr Allan Chilton, Holderness’s Assistant Director of Dev-
elopment (Engineering) who acts for the Borough in its role as agent for
the Yorkshire Water Authoritg. In addition, it was agreed that the Clerk
should write formally to Mr Chilton urging the need for action.

Low Road, Tunstall. Councillor Quarmby pointed out that this narrow
twisting road was often flooded and that the width was inadequate for
vehicles to pass each other without running dangerously on to the verge.
The Council noted that, in approving the planning application to extend
Sand-le-Mere, they had stressed the need to improve the approach roads
to Tunstall. It was agreed that the Clerk should write on the matter to Mr
Sowerby, the Area Surveyor at Hedon. The letter was also to include
reference to the potholes in Hodgson Lane and to the hazardous surface of
Pilmar Lane where the road had been dug up to repair a gas pipe.

Last Meeting of Present Council

The Chairman remarked that this was the last meeting of the Parish
Council before the election on 7th May. Councillor Quarmby pointd out
that Councillor Benson was not standing for re-election (after service ex-
tending over fourteen years) and other members wished him well on his
retirement from the Council. The Chairman said that, with eleven nomi-
nations for nine Council places, there would be a ballot and it would be for
the electorate to decide what new faces there might be at the next meeting.

(The council members who are standing for re-election are : J.R. Beal, M.
Cheeseman, J.R. Clark, T.K. Cook, KvG. Grant, J.C. Priest, J.D.
Quarmby, and G. E. Winter. Three other candidates have been nominated :
A.G. Bowden, I.B. Broom, and L. Helliwell.)

Roos Parish Council
The first meeting of the newly-elected council will be held on
Monday Helsbes at 7.30 p.m. in the Memorial Institute.

Kmhﬁ}i Members of the public always welcome.

Roos F.C. ‘A’ - League Champions!

From mid-March onwards Roos had their eyes on the championship of
Division 9. In spite of sterling work in successive weeks, the issue was not
iecig}ed until their very last match against Thoresby Y.C. on Sunday 26th

ril.
eanwhile,...

Away to Amy Johnson Y.C. on 22nd March, Roos won much more
comfortably than the 2-1 scoreline suggests. After being behind early in
the game, Roos fought back well to equalise through Nick Derbyshire and
then to get the winner from Dave Hampton five minutes from the end.

Unfortunately, the following week, in the big crunch match at home to
fellow promotion-contenders Waterloo ‘B’, Roos lost to a single goal sco-
red with a speculative wind-assisted shot from 30 yards which gave no
chance to Pete Dearing in goal. Despite intense pressure from Roos to pull
the goal back, the Waterloo defence held out, assisted mainly by an excel-
lent performance by their goalkeeper and some rather indifferent finish-
ingl_Ey the home forwards.

is defeat meant that the best Roos could hope for was to become joint
league champions. This could be achieved if Waterloo lost one of their
remaining games or Roos won all theirs. Roos were determined on the
latter am§ set about their task with relish.

On the evening of Tuesday 15th April, at home to Y.E.B., in a match
played for 4 points, Roos gave an excellent all-round performance and
emerged worthy 6-1 winners. Dave Cowell had probably his best-ever
game for the first team, scorinEl a first-half hat-trick of goals, two of which
were excellently taken. The other goals came from Carrick (2) and Derby-
shire.

This success was followed on Sunday 19th April with another clinical
demolition of the opposition, this time Cross Keys ‘A’. The final score was
4 -1. Dave Hampton scored two of the goals : one a well-taken penalty and
the other an excellently-taken goal after a brilliant defence-splitting pass
from ‘Leb’ Battye. The other two came from a Nick Derbyshire special
from 25 yards and a superb volley by ‘Leb’ who crashed the ball into the
net after it had been ‘cleared’ to him by a hard-pressed Cross Keys def-
ence.

At last, on 26th April, Roos ‘A’ clinched a share of the Division 9 title
with a hard-earned 3-0 win over a lively Thoresby Youth Club. On a
bone-hard and badly-rutted home pitch Roos proved to be the sharper
team in front of goal and fully deserved their victory on the day.

Although Thoresby had nothing to play for, they performed very spiri-
tedly, especially for the first twenty minutes, and put the Roos defence
under considerable pressure. However, Roos weathered the storm and
took the lead five minutes before half-time with a superbly-taken header
by Leb Battye from a corner kick.

The second half continued in much the same vein as the first. Both sides
had chances to score but good goalkeeping by both keepers kept the
scoreline at 1 -0.

But then a very timely substitution brought Mark Nesti on to the field to
replace the admirable Paul McKinley who had picked up an injury early in
the second half. The switch proved to be the turning-point og the match.

Mark almost scored with his first kick and made no mistake with his
second chance, calmly tucking his shot into the bottom corner of the net
from twelve yards. This goal took all the pressure off Roos and knocked
the stuffing out of Thoresby, whose heads went down.

Nick Derbyshire then sealed the game for Roos with a thunderous shot
from the edge of the six-yard area after being set up by a good cross from
‘Nibbs’ Carrick.

This win has crowned another excellent season for Roos ‘A’, whose
glayers have all performed admirably throughout, none more so than Leb

attye, Andy Bailey, Stu Blenkin and Steve Foster.

Nick Derbyshire wins this season’s Ieadin%{goal-scoter award with 22
%oals, followed by last season’s winner, Dave Hampton, with 14 and Dave

owell with 12.

At the end of another fine season for Roos I should like to take this
opportunity to thank, on behalf of all the club members, Geoff and Lesley
Prest of the Black Horse for all the assistance they have once again given
us in our fund-raising efforts and for providing us with sandwiches every
Sunday lunch-time. Their contribution to the success of Roos F.C. is a
valuable one and is very much a%preciated‘

Ron Derbyshire













